From Godfrey Stafford

       

      I first met Franz immediately after the end of the Second World War towards the end of 1945. I had returned to Cape Town University after serving in the Royal Navy as a Radar Officer. Pending my return to the UK for the October term at Cambridge the Prof offered me a temporary lectureship and presumably on the basis of my wartime radar experience he asked me to give a course of lectures on electromagnetism to the Physics M.Sc. students. There was a very enlightened scheme at the University which enabled those who were doing the light electrical engineering degree to take some of the Physics M.Sc. courses in their fourth year. Franz was one of these engineers.

       

      It was interesting that at the time he and Mike Pentz, whom many of you may know  were working on the theory of linear accelerators, remarkable to my way of thinking because this was at the end of the war so scientific contact with the outside world had been very much resrricted. Franz probably knew more about e.m. theory than I did. As I returned to England in  the autumn of 1946 I lost touch with him but ,I believe, he came to Metroplitan Vickers on a scholarsip which was offered to the top Engineering student each year.

       

      I next met Franz in 1952 on board a ship returning to South Africa. By that time I had a wife and baby son and Franz had married Marie. The next time we met must have been in 1954 or 1955 by which time he had switched to Physics and was a UCL. Shortly after that when the CERN cyclotron became operational I proposed  and had accepted 2 experiments one which was a simple continuation of an experiment I was doing on the Harwell Cyclotron and the other was a move into pion physics. I forget the details but I had a lot of contact with Harrie Massey and it emerged that Franz was thinking along similar lines to myself so we agreed to join forces. Massey was marvellous person very open to new ideas. At that time I can remember a document sent out by CERN which spoke of Truck Teams that came to Geneva did their measurements and departed. We ignored this and Franz and others became fully resident at CERN,for about 2 years probably one of the first to do so. I have no idea where Massey got the money from. UCL has continued to have this enviable record of collaboration and flexibility in supporting the needs of front line research.

       

      I never got to working with Franz at CERN because I had to move to the embryo Rutherford  Laboratory to finish the construction of the abbreviated 600MeV PLA which Metropolitan VIckers in its declining years had made hash of. I continued with the other experiment at CERN and we all shared in the data taking runs. Franz was always a joy to work with.And so to the Rutherrford and the Nimrod years. UCL was always a strong user of the Laboratory and so my links with Franz continued for many decades.I last saw him at a meeting of the Court at Brunel University shortly after he had been fitted with a pig's heart valve. Sadly I never visited him at his Yorkshire home even though I continued to think of him in our retirements and planned to venture up north. Sadly I never did.

       

